Duu Lhlan Wee-ya'

Duu Lhlan Wee-ya', "not many words" or "in so many words," is mailed to Lincoln and Tillamook County Tribal members each month. Information includes youth activities, events, meetings, program updates and more.



Public Information Department

P.O. Box 549 Siletz, OR 97380-0549

Phone: 541-444-8291 Fax: 541-444-2307 E-mail: pias@ctsi.nsn.us

October 2017

Pumpkin Distribution

All Siletz Tribal JOM/ Housing Resident Youth

Come down to pick up a pumpkin and a carving kit <u>Date:</u> Thursday, Oct. 19

<u>Time:</u> 10 a.m. until all pumpkins are gone <u>Location:</u> Siletz Tribal admin building front desk



Education
Youth Services
and Housing Programs









Contact: Alissa Lane 541-444-8373

Sponsored by: CTSI Education, Housing, Youth Services

Welcome New Employees

September

Olivia Wentworth – Head Start Food Service Worker - Salem

Shantel Hostler – Central Office Clerk

Tami Martin – Nurse Practitioner

Jenifier Leake – Human Resources Manager

August

Debra Brown – Administrative Support Clerk

Zebuli Payne – Outpatient Counselor II

Andrew Eddings – Peer Recovery Mentor - Portland

Maria Farias – Head Start Classroom Aide - Portland

Kathleen Steenkolk – Bookkeeper I (Payroll & Retirement)

Bruce Gorlewski – Men's TLC Coordinator

Thank you for joining our team!

CTSI Jobs – Employment information is available at ctsi.nsn.us.

Logsden Community Club to hold annual Harvest Auction

The annual Logsden Community Club Harvest Auction will be held on Saturday, Oct. 7, from 6-9 p.m. The largest fundraiser of the year for the Logsden Community Club, this annual event continues to delight those who attend.

An abundance of gardenfresh vegetables and fruit, plants, fresh-baked culinary delights, home canning, unique and oneof-a-kind items, gift certificates and gift-giving items beyond imagination will be included in the auction.

Hot dogs will be on sale prior to the auction. This family-friendly event promises to be a fun and entertaining evening for everyone!

The Logsden Community Club donates a portion of its profits back to the community, including to the Siletz Valley Volunteer Firefighters.

The Logsden Community Center, located at the junction of the Logsden/Siletz Highway and Moonshine Park Road, is situated on a historic site where the local school once sat. Today's facility, built in the 1980s, is available to rent and is a wonderful location for local gatherings, including weddings, family reunions, memorials and other celebrations.

The facility also houses a commercial kitchen for cottage industry entrepreneurs who market culinary items and is a designated emergency shelter. Rental rates for events at the center are reduced for individuals who become members of the Logsden Community Club. The cost to join is \$25.

For more information, contact Teresa Simmons at 541-992-2709.

Domestic Violence Awareness Month

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. This year's theme is Community Respect for Survivors: Community is the Foundation of Healing.

In the spirit of the theme, we ask the Siletz community to show support through the color purple.

Every Tuesday in October, wear something purple to show your respect and help spread awareness. We hope to see everyone participate and show support for our survivors!

To speak safely and confidentially with a CARE advocate about domestic violence, contact Kim Lane at 541-444-9679 or Kira Woosley at 541-444-9680.







OCTOBER 2017



Dee-Ne Gifts & Espresso Trunk! Or Treat! Treat!

oct. 31, 2017 5:30-8:30 p.m.

Bring the family for a 'Ghoulish Good Time!'

Vote your favorite "trunk" and carved pumpkin in our contest.

Bring a can or other non-perishable food donation and help support the Siletz Valley Fire Department in it's community efforts.

The box is available all week!

For more information, call Leah or Rick at 541-444-2144.

Duu Lhlan Wee-ya' P.O. Box 549 Siletz, OR 97380-0549

It's Up to You – It's A Contest!

The Siletz Tribal Arts and Heritage Society is sponsoring a contest to name the new cultural center.

The contest is open to all Tribal members and the suggested name should be in the Dee-ni or Chinook Wawa language. The name should reflect the center's purpose and be easy to pronounce and remember.

Submissions can be emailed to jessiemarie1944@yahoo.com or sent by mail to STAHS, P.O. Box 8, Siletz, OR 97380. The contest will close on Nov. 15, 2017, at 5 p.m.

Be sure to include your name and a phone number or address where you can be contacted.

The Siletz Tribal Council will make the final determination on any selection. The person who submits the winning name will have his/her name and achievement on the STAHS information cards that are distributed at many fundraising and cultural gatherings. The author of the winning selection also will receive a \$100 gift card. Good luck!

PRESORTED FIRST CLASS U.S. POSTAGE PAID SILETZ, OR PERMIT NO. 2